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DRAFT 8/3/06
                                                               FINAL – 
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

July 27, 2006
 

	Introduction          1.
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:38 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex, 4950 McNutt, Sunland Park, New Mexico. 

	Roll Call            
	Board Members present were Mr. Charles Gonnell, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Mr. Andrew Moralez, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.   


	Pledge &              2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The mission statement was read by Bobby Salcedo.  

	Supt.'s Report       3.
 
	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.  Superintendent’s Report –
Supt. Haugen introduced the new principals, Marti Muela at San Miguel Elementary, Cissy Andreas at La Union Elementary and Dr. David Garcia at Sunland Park Elementary.  
Supt. Haugen stated that the AYP results had been received and would be released when Secretary Garcia announces on Tuesday, August 1, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. 
Supt. Haugen said he will travel on Tuesday, August 1, 2006 to Santa Fe for a presentation from the Capital Outlay Committee on the money awarded for the GHS project.   On Wednesday, August 2, 2006 in Albuquerque he will attend a meeting on adequacy standards for high school constructions with the PSFA.  

Supt. Haugen congratulated Ms. Nava on her nomination by U.S. Secretary of Education Spellings to be on NAEP a national assessments governing board for the test that is given nation wide. 

The board meetings scheduled for August will be switched due to the fact that Administrators from San Miguel will be at a workshop on August 10, 2006.  The Board meeting for August 10th will be at GAC and the August 24th Board meeting will be at San Miguel Elementary.
Supt. Haugen attended a meeting Thursday, July 27th at DABCC on the Bridges and Next Step Programs for GHS &STHS.  Remediation activities for students going on to college and junior students taking the COMPASS test were discussed.  Dr. Huerta will address the board with more information on these services at a future board meeting. 

      Classes will start on Tuesday, August 1st for the traditional calendar schools.  


	Board President’s Report 
	B. Ms. Saénz congratulated Ms. Nava on her nomination.  She wished everyone going back to school to have a good school year. She congratulated Mr. Chavez on the hard work it took to get La Mesa Pre-K up and going for the school year.  



	Board                 

Members
	C.  Board Members
   Mrs. Viramontes said she had attended both administrators meetings; she was glad that for the traditional administrators meeting feedback from the continuous calendar administrators meeting had been put into effect.  
   Mrs. Huerta thanked Mr. Chavez for all of the work to get the La Mesa Pre-K going.  She congratulated Dr. Garcia and is looking forward to forming a parent group for Sunland Park Elementary.
       Mr. Gonnell wished all of the principals’ good luck with the school year.  
     Mr. Moralez had nothing to report.

	Student Rep.
	D.  Student Representative –   Bobby Salcedo had nothing to report.

	Personnel Report
	E.   Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required. 


	Modification        4.  of the Agenda
	Mr. Moralez moved to approve the agenda as presented.    Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.     

	Consent                5. Agenda
	Mr. Moralez moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         6.
	Open Forum – nothing 

	                          7.
Appraisal Report and Depositing of Fund for Northern Elementary 

	Action Items

A.   Mr. Gonnell made a motion to approve the Appraisal Report and deposit the additional $65,000.00 to continue with the Northern New Mexico Elementary project.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	8.
Board Goals & Objectives 
	Discussion Items

A.   The Board Goals and Objectives revised at the July 20, 2006 workshop were discussed and reviewed.  They will be placed on the agenda at the next board meeting for action.


	Board Training Schedule
	B.  Training workshops that were needed were discussed.  Special Education and Balanced Literacy were two of the areas that were needed.  A workshop for Special Education, Balanced Literacy and the superintendent’s evaluation instrument was set for August 3, 2006. AYP results were also discussed as a presentation at the next Board meeting.  

	9.

Closed Session  
	Mr. Moralez motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2  to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining, Board review of employee grievance at step 4 and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:08 p.m. 
  

	10.

Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	Mrs. Viramontes motioned to reconvene in open session.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:34 p.m.
Mrs. Viramontes motioned no to hear the Employee Grievance at Step 4.  Ms. Saenz recused herself from voting.  Motion carried.


	Adjourned 
	Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.                        
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